FLANDERS MOSS DEER MANAGEMENT FORUM
INFORMATION NOTE 2 
Authorisations   

Introduction
The purpose of this note is to set how and when deer can be legally culled in Scotland, and what mechanisms are in place to allow for flexibility at other times.

Deer Seasons

Anyone with the right to cull deer in Scotland can do so legally without additional authorisation within the existing open seasons in daylight hours. For stags, the open season is 1st July to 20th October. For hinds and calves, the open season is 21st October to 15th February.

General Authorisation
The general authorisation allows occupiers suffering damage to improved agricultural land or enclosed woodland to control deer in the closed season.

But be aware: the general authorisation does not allow the culling of female deer over one year old, of any species, anywhere, between 1 April and 31 August. You must apply for a specific authorisation to do so.

You don’t need to apply to use the general authorisation. But you must be sure that you carry out any control entirely in accordance with the conditions.

For example, ‘enclosed land’ as defined by the Deer Act means enclosed by a stock-proof fence or other barrier.

Abuse of, or failure to comply with, the conditions of the general authorisation could constitute an offence.

For an area like Flanders Moss, the General Authorisation should cover all foreseeable situations during daylight hours.

Under this authorisation, stags can be culled all year round. The hind season can be brought forwards to 1st September, and extended to 31st March. Hinds may not be culled between 1st April and 31st August on welfare grounds, both to protect pregnant animals and later, dependent young, except under very specific circumstances and under specific authorisation. Juvenile deer less than one year old can be culled beyond 1st April if groups of hinds and calves need to be moved on.

The General Authorization does not need to be applied for, but owners should obtain a copy and make sure that they understand the conditions.
It is available here:

https://www.nature.scot/sites/default/files/2017-10/A2255981%20-%20General%20Authorisation%20for%20Deer%20-%202017-18%20pdf.pdf
If there is a genuine issue of crop or grass damage, then an owner, occupier or their employees can cull deer according to the General Authorisation, with numbers culled returned to SNH. If a third party is engaged to cull deer, then they must be approved in writing by SNH as being Fit & Competent for this purpose and SNH maintain a register of such people. They must also have written approval from the occupier suffering the damage. 

Night Shooting

Specific authorisation is required for shooting deer at night, defined as the period between expiration of the first hour after sunset and the commencement of the last hour before sunrise. with all those engaged needing to be on the Fit & Competent register and providing evidence of their experience and ability to do so. Night shooting is not effective if it is over-used, and this may already be the case at Flanders Moss.
Information on all authorisations can be found at:
http://www.snh.gov.uk/protecting-scotlands-nature/species-licensing/deer/authorisations/
